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TALLYGAROOPNA PRIMARY SCHOOL NO.3067 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Victoria Street, Tallygaroopna 

Phone 03 58298264   Fax 03 58298244    tallygaroopna.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au  

Website - http://www.tally-ps-3067.vic.edu.au/ Mobile 0411960164 

Facebook Page – Click here  Small Schools Website – Click here  

SCHOOL VALUES – RESPECT, HONESTY & INCLUSION 
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 Absence forms can be submitted on Flexibuzz 

for any students absent. 
 

 A REMINDER TO ALL FAMILIES TO 

FREQUENTLY CHECK FLEXIBUZZ BECAUSE 

MANY SPECIFIC EVENTS ARE PUT ON THIS 

RESOURCE INSTEAD OF THE NEWSLETTER. 

ALL FAMILIES WILL NEED TO JOIN NEW 

BOXES FOR 2018. BOXES FROM LAST YEAR 

HAVE NOW BEEN ARCHIVED. 

 

School Fees are due now. Contact the school 

if a payment plan needs to be set up. 
 

REMINDER – TO RETURN TO OFFICE: 
CHAPLAINCY CONSENT, CHILD SAFE 
CODE OF CONDUCT, FOSBURY FLOP 
PERMISSION, ATHLETIC SPORTS DAY 

PERMISSION NOTE & PARENT 
PAYMENT CHARGES SHEET 

 

Well done to Jade, Zoey & Miss Love for their 
Random Act of Kindness last week. This 
week’s givers are – Lloyd, Lara and Kyle.  

 

We are aiming to get all of our Parents on 
the Parent Portal with Grade Expert. Don’t 
hesitate to contact the school if you need 

any assistance with this. 

DIRECT BANK DEPOSIT 

Account Name:  

Tallygaroopna Primary School 

BSB: 063—527 

Account number: 00907788 
Please ensure you include family name and 

payment description as reference. 
 

 
 

 

TERM 1 NO. 7    13th March 2018     

News from the Principal’s Desk 
Hi everyone 
A big thank you to those families who have paid their 2018 School 
Fees and also to those families who have discussed payment 
options to assist with this as well. Communication is vital at our 
school in regard to school finances so please see either myself or 
Karen at the office if you have any queries. It has also been great 
to see so many families pay a voluntary levy for the upkeep of our 
computers. The students have enjoyed using the 10 new laptops 
and it has been great to see them take great care with these new 
devices. Our 3 school iPads are back in action also and I know 
the students will enjoy using these over the coming months along 
with the 30 iPods which we have at school.  
I would like to personally thank all of the parents who helped out 
with the Aquamoves Cluster Day last Friday. We take extreme 
care on days such as this by applying sun cream on a regular 
basis and by supervising our children carefully and it was great to 
see everyone have a fun filled day. A couple of Principals 
approached me on the day and said how helpful our kids and 
parents were at different times which makes me feel extremely 
proud to be part of our great school. 
We have had a busy few weeks with many fun activities taking 
place lately and some of these are highlighted in this edition of 
the newsletter. Our school will be taking part in the National Day 
of Action against bullying and violence on Friday and all students 
and staff will be given wristbands as a reminder of how important 
it is to take a stand on bullying and violence. These are not 
compulsory to wear every day, but I know that I will be wearing 
my wristband as a constant reminder of what we stand for at 
Tallygaroopna PS.  
The Athletic Sports are fast approaching and permission forms 
went home last week. If we could get these returned ASAP to 
enable this day to run smoothly it would be really appreciated. We 
will be working out relay teams early this week also and we are 
looking forward to a successful day on Friday 23rd March. 
Finally, expect some Easter Raffle tickets to go home this week. 
If these could be returned by Monday 26th March, this will assist 
us with the big Easter Raffle draw, which is planned for Thursday 
29th March. The last day of the term will be a casual day, which 
will be discussed by Junior School Council.  
Karen will be at the school all week to attend to any matters that 
arise. I look forward to catching up with some parents 
throughout the week.  

David Brodie (Principal) 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

mailto:tallygaroopna.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au
https://www.facebook.com/pages/Tallygaroopna-Primary-School/537390216312887
http://www.localsmallschools.com.au/
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Easter Egg Raffle  
 
It is a tradition here at Tallygaroopna PS to run an Easter Egg Raffle 
with families contributing some sort of chocolate bunny, chicken, 
Easter eggs, soft toy etc. Donations can be left at the school office. 
We then bundle these into numerous prizes. The more donations, the 
more prizes we can have. All money raised is donated to the Royal 
Children’s Hospital – Good Friday Appeal. A raffle book will be sent 
home to all families soon. More raffle books can be obtained from the 
school Office. If we could have all donations and raffle books in by 
the 26th of March, we can then draw winners out on the 29th of March 
and send money raised to the Royal Children’s Hospital Appeal 
before the holidays.  
 
Thank you.  
Philippa Collins (Parents Club President) 
 
 

World’s Greatest Shave 

This March, Miss Lothian and Mrs Haberfield will be taking part in the World's 
Greatest Shave for the Leukaemia Foundation by colouring their hair. 

We will be getting our students involved by holding a Funky Hair Day (date to be 
confirmed) for a gold coin donation. 

Please sponsor our team to give Aussie families facing blood cancer the emotional 
and practical support they need. Blood cancer claims more lives than breast cancer 
or melanoma and today another 35 people will be given the devastating news they 
have leukaemia, lymphoma, myeloma or another blood disorder. 

If you would like to colour or shave your hair, we would love you to join our team! 
Please contact Miss Lothian if you have any questions. 

https://secure.leukaemiafoundation.org.au/registrant/TeamFundraisingPage.aspx?T
eamID=106926 

https://secure.leukaemiafoundation.org.au/registrant/TeamFundraisingPage.aspx?TeamID=106926
https://secure.leukaemiafoundation.org.au/registrant/TeamFundraisingPage.aspx?TeamID=106926
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Photos of the Week – Red Balloon Day (CFA) 
We were able to raise $76.05 for the local CFA on this day – Well done everyone! 
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Photos of the Week – Pirate Day (BIG WRITE Program – VCOP) 
Nothing like making a fool of yourself!!!! 
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Photos of the Week – Mad Cow Mud Run 
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Photos of the Week – Aquamoves Cluster Day 
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NORTHERNERS SOCCER 
 

Registration information has been distributed to our soccer players. Registration needs to be completed online 
& then a copy of the receipt shown to Karen in the office.  Payment will need to be made (either cash, cheque 
or bank transfer to Tallygaroopna Primary School) when handing in the written Shepparton Junior Soccer 
Association player registration form to Karen at the school office.  Once I have received all completed 
registrations I can submit the teams. Without this paperwork I cannot allow your child to play. It would be 
appreciated if this paperwork could be finalized by the end of the week.  If you are having trouble with registration 
please let me know. Go Northerners! 
 
Thank you 
Julie Mawson 
0419 150 460 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
The Northern Eagles Junior Football club is preparing to field three teams for this year’s 
season starting March 26th.  
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STUDENTS OF THE WEEK  

– Term 1 / Week 5  
 

All students received a certificate and a free icy pole voucher to use this term. 
 

Foundation / Grade 1 
Mr Flood’s Fantastic F/1’s 

Kade 
 
 
 

 
 

 
Kade received this award for attentive listening and 

a positive attitude to all his work. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Grade 2/3 
Miss L’s Lively Learners 

Imogen 
 
 
 

 
   

 
 

 
 

Imogen received this award for continually pushing 
herself to exceed expectations. I've been very 
impressed with the effort Immy puts into her 

work. Well done! 

 

Grade 3/4 
Mrs H’s Terrific Tribe 

Lachlan M 
   

 
 
 
 

 
 

 
Lachlan received the Student of the Week for the 

tireless effort he has put into schoolwork. I am 
very impressed with his behaviour and attitude. 

Thanks Lachie! 

 

Grade 5/6 
Miss Love’s Legit Legends 

Ashton 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

Ashton receives student of the week for his 
consistently strong work ethic this week. He also 

wrote a fantastic story for his Big Write and 
achieved his goal of using descriptive language. 

Well done Ashton. 

 

 

 

 
Values Vault Winners for Week 5 were Brody, Ryder & Zac 

Enviro Kids Award – Grade 2/3 
 



 

 

 

 

10 

 
 

STUDENTS OF THE WEEK  

– Term 1 / Week 6  
 

All students received a certificate and a free icy pole voucher to use this term. 
 

Foundation / Grade 1 
Mr Flood’s Fantastic F/1’s 

Liam 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
Liam has made an exciting beginning to his new 

learning in literacy. He is using his perspex 
shading sheet to help him with his reading and 
writing and soon will be doing more amazing 

work with his rock n roll glasses. 

 

Grade 2/3 
Miss L’s Lively Learners 

Benji 
 
 
 

 
   

 
 

 
Benji received this award for his positive attitude 

towards school and his learning. Benji is 
enthusiastic, polite and helpful and has a great 

sense of humour. 

 

Grade 3/4 
Mrs H’s Terrific Tribe 

Lilly 
   

 
 
 
 

 
 

 
Lilly receives her award for the wonderful initiative 

she has shown this week and for the way she 
does her best to be inclusive to all. A great 

effort Lilly, you are really showing great 
initiative. 

 

Grade 5/6 
Miss Love’s Legit Legends 

Nick 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
Nick was awarded student of the week this week for 

his fantastic effort in maths and his positive 
attitude at Aquamoves. 

 

 
Values Vault Winner for Week 6 was Jodie 

Enviro Kids Award – N/A 
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We would like to update our registers for 2018. 

Any volunteers who are involved in food preparation at Tally PS are strongly encouraged to 
complete this online course. Certificates can be emailed to the school at - 
tallygaroopna.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au 

The Food Handling online course is found here 
- http://dofoodsafely.health.vic.gov.au/welcome.php 
 
Thanks in anticipation - David 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

http://dofoodsafely.health.vic.gov.au/welcome.php
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1. School Council Membership 
Congratulations to Shareena Pearce and Geoff Akers who will be part of our School Council for 2018. Special thanks to 
School Councillors who have finished their 2-year terms: Lori Hall who has been on School Council for a number of years 
and has been our President for the last 2 years and Jill McFarlane who has also been a long standing member of School 
Council. I would like to thank both Lori and Jill for being so supportive in their role as School Councillors and we look 
forward to a prosperous 2018 with our new School Council. 
 
School Council Membership for 2018: 
3 Education Representatives  
David Brodie   Claire Haberfield   Liss Lothian 
 
7 Parent Representatives 
Peter Burgess   Daniel Elliott   Philippa Collins 
Ellen Bekkers   Louise McKinnon   Shareena Pearce 
Geoff Akers 
 
More Information concerning Office Bearers will be announced in the future after our Annual General Meeting on 
Wednesday 28th March. 
 
David Brodie 
Principal 
 
2. Puberty Sessions 
Senior students in Grades 5/6 have an opportunity to participate in two Puberty Talks with a Sexual Health Nurse (Suzanne 
Wallis) from GV Health on Monday 19th March and Tuesday 27th March. Boys and Girls will be separated during these 
sessions and Mr Brodie and Miss Love will accompany each group. The sessions begin at 11.30am and conclude at 1pm. 
The boy’s session will begin at 11.30am with the girls program following at 12.15pm. Suzanne Wallis can be contacted by 
phoning 58323100 regarding the program if needed.  
If you would prefer your child to not participate in this program contact the school please. This program is a component of 
the curriculum in the Victorian Curriculum. Specific information is provided below:  
 
The Puberty Education information will be delivered over 2 sessions allowing for the opportunity for students to post 
anonymous questions or issues that they would like answered / addressed in the second session. The sessions are 
delivered to single gender groups to facilitate student comfort and participation.  
 
Session 1  
* What is puberty and why does it happen?  
* Brainstorming activity on what changes occur, with discussion around the butcher's paper led by the students  
* Viewing of Youtube educational cartoons on Puberty https://www.youtube.com/user/watchwellcast  
* Distribute worksheets re puberty to complete at home and hopefully stimulate conversations with parents  
 
Session 2  
* Review information delivered in Session 1 / Answer any questions / concerns / observations  
* Menstruation / Pregnancy - Be prepared kits (male & female)  
* Where to get further information / resources / advice locally  
* (If time permits touch on body image and media portrayal - photo-shop and true images) 
 
3. Athletic Sports - Fosbury Flop Consent Forms 
The Fosbury Flop technique with High Jump is appropriate if the teacher/instructor is experienced in this technique and if 
students have had instruction in, and lead up activities on the run up, take off, flight and landing phases of the jump.  
 
Children will need parental permission to use this technique. Schools should issue permission notes prior to the sports. 
Due to the regulations with regard to high jump, we are seeking your permission to allow or not allow your child to perform 
the Fosbury Flop technique of high jumping. We ask that you only grant permission if you know that your child is proficient 
at the skills needed. Eg. learnt at little athletics OR during P.E. lessons with Mrs Montgomery. A permission form has 
been sent home in regard to this – can this be returned ASAP please. 
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4. National Day of Action against Bullying and Violence  
Our school has registered for this day on Friday 16th March. All students and staff will receive wristbands on this day as a 
reminder of how we look after each other at our great school. If you would prefer for your child to not receive a wristband 
contact the office – students will be encouraged to wear these wristbands as much as possible. 
 
 

Website – www.bullyingnoway.gov.au 
 
 
5. Athletic Sports 
The EGPSSA athletic sports will be held on Friday, 23rd March at McEwen Reserve, Shepparton (Little Athletics track 
beside the Sports Stadium). A back up day is planned for Monday 26th March if there is inclement weather. Parents are 
requested to transport athletes to and from McEwen Reserve. Children will need to be dropped off no later than 9.00am 
and will report to Mrs Haberfield who will mark the roll. At the conclusion of the sports, parents are to collect them. This 
should be approximately 3.00pm. If families think they will have difficulty transporting their children to the sports please 
contact the school. In the event of inclement weather, the wet weather committee will meet at 8.00am If there is going to 
be a postponement, this will immediately be announced on 3SR and 96.9FM and the principals of the schools will be 
contacted. Parents will be contacted via Flexibuzz if the sports are cancelled. Students will still be required at school 
– IF THE SPORTS HAPPEN TO BE CALLED OFF!!  
 
Children are asked to bring their own drink which will travel with them, or a plastic mug labelled with their name. Children 
may bring their own lunch or lunches and drinks can be purchased from the Canteen, which is being catered for by a 
school on the day – Congupna PS. Children who are not competing in an event must bring along a note signed by a parent.  
This year, we will plan to use our school marquee again, so there should be plenty of shade available. If you can assist 
with transporting this please contact the school ASAP. School Uniform and School Hats are required for the day – 
sun cream can be provided on the day if needed, but students are encouraged to put this on before they arrive on the day.  
 
WE ARE DESPERATE FOR HELP ON THE DAY SO IF YOU CAN ASSIST PLEASE LET US KNOW ASAP. WE WILL 

BE RUNNING EVENTS THROUGHOUT THE DAY AND SOME EXTRA HANDS WOULD BE BENEFICIAL. STAFF 
WILL ALSO BE SUPERVISING SPECIFIC AGE GROUPS. 

WE ALSO NEED SOME HELP GETTING OUR LARGE MARQUEE TO THE VENUE – CONTACT MR B. 
FOSBURY FLOP FORMS MUST BE RETURNED ALSO – HIGH JUMP. 

 
6. School Council 
The AGM will be held on Wednesday 28th March beginning at 7.30pm. This will be followed by our normal School Council 
meeting at 8pm where the new School Council will meet for the first time. The Finance Committee will meet as per normal 
at 6.30pm on this night.  
 
7. School Photo Day 
This is scheduled for Thursday 3rd May. Photo envelopes will go home to families as soon as they arrive at school. All 
payments along with envelopes need to be returned before the photo day. More details will be available early next term. 
 
8. Somers Camp 
We have had 5 students in Grades 5/6 express interest in this camp. This has been put on the Online System for the 
Somers Camp and we will await for allocations soon.  
 
9. Grade 6 Shirts 
These have now been returned to all Grade 6 families. A big thank you to Spectrum Printers in Shepparton who were very 
quick with this process and for our families for providing notes if needed in regard to any students being out of uniform.  
 
10. Attendance Awards 
Students with 95% or above attendance will receive attendance awards at the first assembly back after the holidays. At 
Tallygaroopna PS, we like to acknowledge good attendance, but we do accept that there will be times when children may 
not be able to attend school for a multitude of reasons.  
 
 
 

http://www.bullyingnoway.gov.au/
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11. School Hats 
Please remember to pack school hats when your children return to school next term. As a Sun-Smart School we wear hats 
until the end of April.  
 
12. End of Term 1 
The last day of Term 1 will be on Thursday 29th March and dismissal will be an hour earlier at 2.25pm. Outside School 
Hours Care is still available on this day. School resumes on Monday 16th April. 
 
13. Money at School 
Just a reminder to students and parents, that the box on the side of the bench in the office should be utilised for any money 
handed in to the office. This box sits near the alarm and should be utilised as much as possible. Envelopes containing 
money must not be left on the office bench. 
  
14. Colder Months - Tissues 
We would be very appreciative if each family could please supply a box of tissues for the school in anticipation of colder 
weather (and possibly running noses and coughs!). We remind families to please encourage their children to dress 
appropriately for the weather.  
 
15. Pie Warmers / Lunch Orders 
During second and third terms, students are able to bring along pies, sausage rolls, pizzas, etc to be heated in the pie 
heater. Food must be wrapped in foil and labelled with the child’s name using a permanent marker. This will begin first day 
back after the holidays. No lunch orders are available in Terms 2 and 3 from the Tally Servo. 
 
16. Breakfast Helpers 
We are still seeking some more helpers for our Breakfast program. Obviously, with our enrolments increasing there is 
more of a need to support these students on each Monday morning. If you can help from 8.30am on these two mornings 
please contact the office. 
 
17. School Production Auditions 
All grade 5/6 students will receive scripts soon for the school production which is planned for Thursday 13th September 
(matinee) and Friday 14th September (night performance). The production this year is titled “Ali Baba and the Bongo 
Bandits” and there are a large number of speaking parts. All of the characters will soon be listed in the newsletter and we 
are planning to audition early next term. Therefore, any students wishing to try out for specific parts should read their 
scripts as much as possible in anticipation of auditions and the finalisation of parts. All students are involved in the school 
production. 
 
18. Leadership Conference 
School Captains and Vice Captains of the school will be attending this conference with Mr Brodie at the Eastbank Centre 
in Shepparton on Monday 30h April. Permission forms will go home soon for Declan, Jhet, Tayla R and Taylah G and all 
students will travel in Mr Brodie’s car leaving at 8.30am sharp. The first session begins at 9.15am and the day concludes 
at 2.30pm so we anticipate returning to school by 3pm. Students are required to bring a packed morning tea and lunch 
along with a drink bottle for the day and school uniform and leadership badges are required for the day. GRIP Leadership 
may take images and recordings at the GRIP Student Leadership Conference that may be used for advertising purposes. 
For full details of the Privacy Policy please visit www.gripleadership.com.au/privacy-policy 
 
19. ANZAC Day 
On Wednesday 25th April, our school will participate in the ANZAC Day Memorial Service which will be held at Welsford 
Street in Shepparton at 11am. Declan, Jhet, Tayla R and Taylah G (School Leaders – uniforms required) will represent 
our School Leadership group and they will lay a wreath as a mark of respect for this important day. Students attending will 
need to be at Welsford Street by 10.20am. All students, parents and teachers are welcome to attend this ceremony to 
remember and acknowledge the ultimate sacrifice our diggers have made during wartime.  
Students in Grades 3-6 will be making Anzac Biscuits for the whole school on the Monday morning from 9.30am until 
11am. Any students interested in making a wreath for the ANZAC Day ceremony can participate in this session which is 
being organised by Philippa Collins. These sessions will begin on Monday 23rd April at 11am and conclude at 11.30am. 
If any families could donate some flowers for the wreath it would be greatly appreciated. ANZAC badges are 
available for sale at the office – Gold coin donation each 
WE MAY BE FORUTNATE TO HAVE A GUEST SPEAKER LEADING UP TO ANZAC DAY  – STAY TUNED FOR MORE 
DETAILS. 

 

http://www.gripleadership.com.au/privacy-policy
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20. Bike Education Program 
We are planning to run this program for Grades 2-6 students during the 2nd and 3rd week of Term 2. Permission forms will 
go home before the holidays and more specific information will go home soon. Mrs Montgomery will be coordinating this 
program again in 2018.  
 

Week 2 
Monday 23rd April  
9.30am > 11am (2/3) 11.30am > 1pm (3/4)  2pm – 3.25pm (5/6)  – Class & Bike Sessions 
 
Tuesday 24th April  
9.30am > 11am (5/6) 11.30am > 1pm (2/3)  2pm – 3.25pm (3/4)  – Bike Sessions 
 
Thursday 26th April  
9.30am > 11am (3/4) 11.30am > 1pm (5/6)  2pm – 3.25pm (2/3)  – Bike Sessions 
 
Friday 27th April  
9.30am > 11am (2/3) 11.30am > 1pm (3/4)  2pm – 3.25pm (5/6)  – Bike Sessions 
 
 
Week 3 
Tuesday 1st May July  
9.30am > 11am (5/6) 11.30am > 1pm (2/3)  2pm – 3.25pm (3/4)  – Bike Sessions 
(On Road Test) 
   
Friday 4th May    11.30am > 1pm – Grade 6 Bike Ride  
 
21. Parents Club Meeting - AGM 
Congratulations to the following office bearers for the Parents Club for 2018. New and existing parents are always welcome 
to join this club, which constantly supports the school. Last year some great fundraising occurred and the school was able 
to utilise some funds to go towards school programs and excursions, which was greatly appreciated.  
 
President – Philippa Collins 
Vice President – Jill McFarlane 
Secretary – Renee Scott 
 
The next Parents Club meeting will be scheduled soon. 
 
 

22. School Council / Dates for 2018 
Meeting Dates for 2018 are below. These are summarised below and are open to change if needed. These are held 
generally in weeks 3 and 9 each term and we are mandated to have 8 meetings a year. 
 

Term 1 Week 4 – Wednesday 21st Feb Week 9 – Wednesday 28th March (AGM) 

Term 2 Week 3 – Wednesday 2nd May Week 9 – Wednesday 13th June 

Term 3 Week 3 – Wednesday 1st August Week 9 – Wednesday 12th September 

Term 4 Week 3 – Wednesday 24th October Week 9 – Wednesday 5th December 

 
23. Absence Notes 
Could the attached form be used for Absences please. The other alternative is to do an absence on Flexibuzz. Both of 
these are the preferred methods because they are completed immediately. If either of these are not convenient - please 
ring the school. Formal notes are needed for audit records and your support would be appreciated. We would prefer no 
text messages. 

What happens if absences continue – 7 days a term turns into 28 
days a year, which turns into 196 days over 7 years. This results in a 

child missing 1 whole year of their Primary School years – 
something for all of us to think about. 
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24. School Fees now due 
All School Fee information is summarised in our Parent Payment Charges letter which went home at the beginning of the 
year. Feel free to contact the office if any clarification is needed. The Essential Education Items have been approved at 
School Council and are summarised below. With the new Education Department Guidelines specific items need to be 
itemised hence some minor differences between fees for different year levels. Please refer to the Parent Payment Charges 
letter for more information on the Optional Extras and Voluntary Items. 
 

Foundation 
$165 

Grade 1 / Grade 2 
$140 

Grade 3 / Grade 4 
$150 

Grade 5 / Grade 6 
$155 

 
Second-hand Uniforms  
If anyone has any uniforms that they no longer require could you please send them 

along to school.  

Thank you, Lisa Newbound (Uniform Coordinator) 

 
STUDENTS ARE ABLE TO ACCESS SUNCREAM 

ON A REGULAR BASIS IF NEEDED. 
THIS SITS IN THE CUPBOARDS NEAR THE SINK IN THE PROJECT 

ROOM. 
 

Asthma  
Completed Asthma Action Plan forms signed by a doctor are required for 

all students with Asthma. Blank forms are available at the school Office. 

Could these forms be completed and signed by your child’s doctor as soon 

as possible and returned to school. This is to ensure that the school has the 

student’s most recent Action Plan on file.  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

CAMPS 
The Grade 3/4 Camp at Curumbene has changed to Wednesday 13th June to Friday 

15th June. This camp is being coordinated by Congupna PS. 

 

Details in regard to the Grade 5/6 Camp are still to be confirmed. This camp is being 

coordinated by Dookie PS.  
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PRODUCTION FOR 2018 
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**********************************

********************************** 
Expressions of interest  

For stall holders are invited for a  

Trade Day to be held at the  

Tallygaroopna Memorial Hall 

On Sunday the 18th March 

2-5pm 

Please register interest by phoning  

0458 298 422 by 19.2.18 

Cost will be $20 per site along with an item suitable for raffling on the 

day. 

Please pass on to anyone you think may be interested. 

 

 

COLES - Sports for Schools 

 
Don’t forget to keep collecting vouchers for the school! 
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TALLY P.S. CALENDAR – TERM 1/2 2018 
 

 

Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri 

9 

 

 

 

 

 

10 

 

11 

 

12 

 

13 

 

 

16 

Term 2 Begins 

OSH / Assembly 

Breakfast Club 

Buddies 

17 

OSH 

Chaplain 

 

18 

OSH 

Library / PE 

 

19 

OSH 

Chaplain 

Playgroup 

20 

OSH 

Music / LOTE 

23 

OSH / Assembly 

Breakfast Club 

Bike Ed. 1 

Anzac Biscuits 

Wreath Making 

24 

OSH 

Chaplain 

Bike Ed. 2 

25 

Anzac Day 

26 

OSH 

Chaplain 

Bike Ed. 3 

Tree Planting Day 

 

 

27 

OSH 

Bike Ed. 4 

30 

OSH / Assembly 

Breakfast Club 

GRIP Leadership 

1 

OSH 

Chaplain 

Bike Ed. 2 

2 

OSH 

Library / PE 

C. Country TBC 

School Counc. 3 

3 

OSH 

Chaplain 

School Photo Day 

Playgroup 

4 

OSH 

Music / LOTE 

Movie Night 

Grade 6 Bike Ride 

7 

OSH / Assembly 

Breakfast Club 

Buddies 

8 

OSH 

Chaplain 

 

9 

OSH 

Art / PE 

 

10 

OSH 

Chaplain 

 

11 

OSH 

Div. C. Country 

 

 

 

 

13 – Mother’s Day 

Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri 

5 

OSH / Assembly 

Breakfast Club 

Parents Club Mtg 

Buddies 

Music - Cliff 

6 

OSH 

Chaplain 

 

7 

OSH 

Library / PE 

8 

Curriculum Day 

 

 

 

 

 

9 

OSH 

Aquamoves Day 

 

12 

Labour Day H’Day 

13 

OSH / Assembly 

Chaplain 

 

 

 

 

14 

OSH 

Art / PE 

 

15 

OSH 

Chaplain 

Lunch Orders 

Prof. Practice 1 

    16 

OSH 

Music 

National Bullying 

 

18 – Trade Day 

19 

OSH / Assembly 

Breakfast Club 

Buddies 

Music - Cliff 

Puberty Talk 1 

20 

OSH 

Chaplain 

 

21 

OSH 

Library / PE 

 

22 

OSH 

Chaplain 

Lunch Orders 

Prof. Practice 2 

Playgroup 

23 

OSH 

Athletic Sports 

 

 

26 

OSH / Assembly 

Breakfast Club 

Athletic Sports  

– Back Up Day 

Music - Cliff 

27 

OSH 

Chaplain 

Puberty Talk 2 

28 

OSH 

Art / PE 

School Counc. 2 

29 

Term 1 Ends 

OSH 

Chaplain 

 

30 

Good Friday 

2 

 

3 

 

4 

Com. Games 

 

5 

 

6 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

MARCH / APRIL 

 

APRIL / MAY 

 

SCHOOL HOLIDAYS 

SCHOOL HOLIDAYS 


